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A message from our Principaléé. 

 
Dear Parents, Carers and Families. 
 

Thank you for considering Warrnambool West Primary School for your childôs 
educational needs. 
 

This booklet is designed to assist parents and families in the introduction of our school 
 

At Warrnambool West Primary School the staff and I are passionate about our profession 
and strive to provide the very best educational environment and experiences for all 
students and their families.  
 

At Warrnambool West Primary School, we promote a friendly, caring and challenging 
learning environment that encourages all students to take a growing responsibility for 
their own learning and behaviour.  
 

In partnership with home and the community we aim to develop students who are         
self-reliant, resilient and hard working.  Our overall school vision is óto develop 
lifelong learners who are engaged with their communityô.   
 

By developing lifelong learners we aim to create students who value voluntary ongoing 
learning and who are self-motivated in their pursuit of knowledge throughout their entire 
lives.  
 

We do this by being safe, supportive and inclusive . 
 

If you seek an active learning 
environment where your child/ren 
is educated, cared for and 
supported  as an individual, rather 
than simply a óname on a listô, 
please contact us.   
 

I look forward to meeting you and 
your family, discussing your needs 
and working with you in the years 
ahead. 
 

Regards, 
Mr Phil Barnes 

Principal  
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Please meet our staff for 2017: 
 

*Principal:       Mr Phil Barnes 

*Acting Assistant Principal:    Mrs Siobhan Lilley 

*Business Manager:     Miss Vanessa Attrill 

*Admin. Assistant:     Miss Sarah Vincent 

 

*Welfare Co-ordinator :    Mrs Carolyn OôRourke 

 

*Junior Community: 

        Prep-Mrs Judie Irvine 

        Year 1/2ï Miss Luca Dickinson 

        Year 1/2 - Miss Zoe Evans 

 

Senior Community: 

        Year 3/4ï Mrs Wendy Atchison 

        Year 4/5 - Mr Dale Beane 

        Year 5/6 - Mrs Margot Bail. 

 

*Japanese and Visual Art:    Mrs Anne Robertson  

*PE/Sport:       Mr Steven Griffin 

*Music       Mr Steven Griffin   

 

*Reading Recovery:     Mrs Siobhan Lilley 

 

*ICT Support:      James Laversha 

 

*Classroom/Student Support:   Sinead Hehir   

        Tane Hayden 

          Sheryl Reed                       

          Dianne Lukasz 

        Georga Whiting 

        Jeanette Fitzsimmons 

 

 

*Buildings and Grounds:    Michael Burn 
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Our School Office  is open from 8.30 -4.00pm school days.  
If parents, guests or visitors need to speak to or see a member of staff outside these hours please 
phone during the above hours to organise an appointment. 
 

Our School hours for Students  are: 
 

8.50    Student Preparation Bell :   
   Students ready themselves for the day. 
   Stop playing, collect bags and head towards class. 
 

8.58    Student Line Up at Class Music:  
   Students are lined up at class ready to begin the day. 
 

9.00 -11.00  Learning Time -Engagement/Literacy Block:  
           Students enjoy a óBrain Breakô (Fruit Break) half way through the session. 
 

11.00 -11.30  Recess:  outside play (inside on óWet Weather Daysô) 
 

11.30 -1.30  Learning Time -Mathematics Block.  
 

1.30 -1.40   Lunch Eating Time:  in class. 
 

1.40 -2.20   Lunch:  outside play (inside on óWet Weather Daysô) and Lunchtime Clubs. 
 

2.20 -3.20  Learning Time:  Mondays Whole School Assembly 
 

3.20    Dismissal -end of the day:  *Students travelling by bus leave class at 3.15 
 

*During óLearning Timesô students also take part in Specialist Classes.  
 

TERM DATES:  
 

2017:         Term 1: 1st Februaryð31st March 
  Term 2: 18th Aprilï 30th June 
  Term 3: 11th Julyð16 September 
  Term 4: 3 Octoberð22 December 
 

ñ* The first day of Term 1 is a student-free day in all government schools to allow for 
appropriate planning to take place for the arrival of students. Each year government schools 
are provided with four student -free days for professional development, school planning and 
administration, curriculum development, and student assessment and reporting purposes. The 
remaining three student -free days are determined by each individual school.ò (DET Victoria)  
  

At Warrnambool West Primary School parents are notified of planned óstudent free/curriculum 
days well in advance of the day. Notification appears in our weekly newsletters, on our Website 
and on our notice boards in the school foyer. 
 

We encourage parents to contact our school whenever you have and questions or concern 
regarding school planned curriculum days and school organised activities. 
 

 
*CONTACT:      School Office:  5561 3161   Email: ǿŀǊǊƴŀƳōƻƻƭΦǿŜǎǘΦǇǎϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾ 

 

           Website:   ǿǿǿΦǿŀǊǊƴŀƳōƻƻƭǿŜǎǘΦǾƛŎΦŜŘǳΦŀǳ 
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Warrnambool West Primary School is 
situated in the seaside town of Warrnambool 
in south-western Victoria. Our school is part 
of the Warrnambool Network of Schools. 
Within this network, staff at our school are 
involved in a range of functional teams that 
focus on sharing best practice in relationship 
to school management, teaching and 
learning, school well-being and educational 
provision.  
 
At present we have an enrolment of 143 
students.  We value the individual and to us, 
each student is much more than simply a 
ónumberô or another óname on a listô.  Being a 
ósmallerô school we are able to create a positive sense of 
community and proactive learning amongst our students, 
staff and parents.  We have smaller class sizes, ensuring that 
every student receives the individual attention that they need 
and deserve. 
 

We are constantly looking at ways to improve what we do 

and how we do it. Our facilities are constantly being 

developed and upgraded to ensure that we provide a learning 

environment for all students (including parents and 

community), that best meets their needs.  Our staff are 

committed to their own professional development to ensure 

that they are up to date with the latest in educational  trends 

and developments. 
 
We have ensured that each classroom has ready 
access to Apple T.Vôs and/or new electronic 
whiteboards and that all students have access to 
netbooks and iPads, updated with relevant software 
and Apps.  We have a well-resourced (and recently 
upgraded) Library and extended community learning 
space, large open Art room, 2 fully functional and 
equipped Science rooms, a kitchen-garden program, a 
much loved óMini-Zooô, a Multi-Purpose room that is 
utilised for PE and Sport,  school assemblies and 
school social events.  The Multi-purpose room also 
has a catering annex for our Breakfast Club and CAFÉ.  
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